“Bay Breeze Point Homeowners Association Newsletter”


May 2010
Current News & Items of Interest:

Seasonal Lawn:  Now, that you have gained control of the weeds in your lawn, here's some suggestions from TruGreen that might be of help to you:  

· When cutting your Bermuda lawn, set your mower height at 1 to 1.5 inches; 

· Never cut more than 1/3 of the top growth - cutting too short lessens grass root growth and limits the turfs ability to complete against weeds; 

· Recycle your lawn clippings while mowing to restore important nutrients back into the soil; 
· Keep an eye out for discolored turf, which might indicate stress, insect or disease problems; and 
· Drought and heat stress can damage your lawn -- signs of this include wilting, darker, bluish-black areas -- if you can, water deeply 1 or 2 times a week for a total of one inch of water in the absence of rainfall.  

Beach Patrol:  Norfolk Police have activity started patrolling the beach again.  These patrols are random and include all hours of the day and/or night.  Feel free to stop them and report any concerns you may have from dogs on the beach to persons on the jetty.

Jetties:  The rock jetties along our beach front are off-limits to everyone due to their inherent risks and resulting liabilities.  The City of Norfolk has posted signs informing everyone to stay off of the jetties.  

Informal Vendor List: If you have had good experiences from a service vendor, please let your neighbors know.  We'll be happy to add your recommended vendor to our informal community list and put it on our website.  Check our March 2010 newsletter for complete details and check our website for the latest listing in recommended vendors (www.baybreezepoint-norfolk.org) 
Volunteers Needed:  "If you can spare a few hours to support your community, please contact any of the 2010 Board members." 
Mayor’s Ocean View Task Force:  The May meeting was canceled.  The next meeting is scheduled for June 24th. 

Board of Directors (BOD) Update: 

The BOD held its May meeting on May 17th at the Ocean View Branch of the “Bank of the Commonwealth” @ 1901 Ocean View Ave, Norfolk, VA. Quick recap of several BOD discussion items follow:

· ARB -- The BOD discussed avenues to enhance the ARB process to ensure timely and coordinated actions.  
· The fencing study group provided their findings to the BOD.

The June BOD meeting will begin at 6:00 PM on June 21st --- at the Ocean View Branch of the “Bank of the Commonwealth” @ 1901 Ocean View Ave, Norfolk, VA.       

Bay Breeze Point HOA 2010 BOD/Officers are:

· Vern Aunchman 
President

· Jim Casey

Vice President

· Jan Closson
Secretary

· Alison Till 
Treasurer

· Jerry Baker
Director

Group Updates:

ARB:    Several ARB actions are underway:  


Bunco:  The Bunco Babes' May 4th meeting was hosted by Mary Bergman.  The next Bunco Babes meeting will be hosted by Ava Loeb on June 8th.   


Decorations Club: No report this month.  


Social Club: No report this month.
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